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LEADERSHIP TEAM:  
❏    The leadership team continues to work on the JICHS strategic plan.  This work will 

continue through the summer.  Thanks so much to the Board members who are assisting us 
with this endeavor. 

❏ The leadership team would like to welcome new department chairs for the 2018-19 school 
year: 

❏ Tracy Lyles -- Science department 
❏ Amy Ball -- Media Center  

 
MEDIA CENTER:  

❏ The media center again hosted (along with Keep it Kind and Students in Action) stress 
therapy dogs from local shelters.  Students could spend their lunch periods spending time 
with the dogs to forget the stress of final exams for just a while.   

 
ENGLISH: 

❏ The theatre program -- in conjunction with James Island Players -- hosted a production of 
Hello Dolly!​ in the Performing Arts Center.  The weekend run of this production was a 
smashing success.  We want to congratulate Ms. Lindsey Jensen, our theatre teacher, for an 
amazing and successful school year as she has worked tirelessly to build a respectable 
theatre program @ JICHS! 

 
CTE: 

❏ Congratulations to the Business Professionals of America students who competed this past 
weekend in Dallas, TX. Sophia Mitchell placed top ten in Digital Media Production. Andrew 
Pennington placed top ten in PC Servicing & Troubleshooting. 
Congratulations to the BPA students who received their industry certifications: 
Andrew Pennington and Anthony Johnson in MTA Windows Operating System Fundamentals 
James Barefoot in MTA Security Fundamentals 

❏ ​​Cooper Weekley​, senior​​, recently became CompTIA A+ certified. This certification involves 
passing two rigorous tests on hardware and operating systems. 

❏ ​Matthew Daugomah and Michael Lambooy, both seniors, passed part 1 of the CompTIA A+ 
certification exam. 
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